
 

Volume 1 Issue 5 August - Welcome to our fifth edition of Happy Hooping, your newsletter 

that will give you regular updates on what is happening around your club.  

News From the August Committee Meeting 

Cleaner – Debra Carver has stepped down from her cleaning position and we are fortunate to 

have Sandra Trafford volunteer to replace her. Thank you, Debra, for the great job you have 

done in the past. 

Worlds Over 50’s Update 

We had an amazing turn out for the recent information afternoon the other week. The Worlds 

committee are very grateful for the support our members have offered. It’s not too late if you 

wish to help just speak to Rob or Gary. Once we get closer Rob Bowling will speak to each 

person regarding the days and time they will be required. 

We are still looking for a couple of Gazebo’s that we can borrow for the duration of the 

event, if you have one, we can use please speak to Rob. 

Keep your eyes on GWN for our new Croquet Ad coming soon and your ears tuned into 

Triple M morning show in September for snippets on the Worlds event. 

 

 

 

Happy Hooping 



2 

Southwest Pennants 

B Grade 

 

Lesley Holmes, Deb Bowling, Rick Trafford, and Janet Painter represented our 

club and went through the season undefeated. It was a great effort by all the 

players and a very well deserved win. 

 

C Grade 

Ken Trafford, Debra Carver, Colin Boxsell , Rod Davies and Vib Trafford 

represented our club. After the final games were played the C Grade was won 

by Dunsborough going through undefeated. Moorabinda came second only 

losing the one match to Dunsborough on hoops. Well played everyone you 

came very close to winning overall, maybe next year we will take it off. 
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D Grade 

Our club was represented by Sandra Trafford, Shelley Pike, Chris Gorman and 

Chris Treadgold  We played one match, 16 games against Dunsborough. At the 

end of the day, we were tied 8 games each, so it came down to net hoops to 

decide the winner. Unfortunately, it went to Dunsborough 84 to 80. You should 

be very proud of your efforts it was a fantastic result. 

State GC Mixed Doubles  

Helen & Frank Quicke, Judith Nicholls & Marcus McGavock and 

Gary Phipps & Robyn Dart played in this event, all teams playing 10 

games over the two days. Three teams were level with 8 wins each at 

the end of the competition, the winners were Martin Clarke/Joyce 

Carbone (Gosnells), from Judith Nicholls/Marcus McGavock 

(Moorabinda) and Gary Phipps/Robyn Dart (Moorabinda/Busselton) 

Congratulations to all. 

State AC Division 3 Singles  

This was played at Halls Head, Helen and Frank Quicke competed along with 

Rob Bowling from our club.  Rob went through undefeated winning all 6 games 

pegging out twice while Helen came runner up. 
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Norfolk Island Convicts Cup 

           

Three of our members Bill Waugh, Rod Davies and Michel Bruyer travelled east to play in 

the Norfolk Island Convicts Cup and had an amazing experience. Some very good croquet 

was played amongst the large quantity of food and drink that was consumed, although the 

courts were somewhat challenging at times. We were worried at one stage if the three 

members would actual be allowed to leave the island after all they certainly looked the part of 

convicts. Well done, Boys!!! 

Champion Of Champions 

Moorabinda was represented by David Squire (AC) and Les Holmes (GC) as our club 

champions in these events both held up in Perth. David and Les played very well through out 

the competitions but found the opposition just too strong on the day but you both did 

Moorabinda proud, congratulations. 
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TRANSFORMA CROQUET MALLETS 

Are you looking for a new mallet?? 

Robert Brown from Tranforma Mallets will be in Perth during the Australian Singles being 

held from 13th to 24th September, if you would like to try one give Robert a call on 

0407602951 to organize a try. 

 


